受験番号

2018年度 A-I選考 英語

1 Listening Test

このテストはSection 1 と Section 2 があります。英文は2 度放送されます。

G 1	対話と質問を聞き、	その答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4
Section 1	の中から 一つ選び 、	番号で答えなさい。
Section 2	英文と質問を聞き、	その答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4
	の中から一つ選び、	番号で答えなさい。

Section 1

- (1) 1 Australia.
 - 2 Okayama.
 - 3 Osaka.
 - 4 Nowhere.
- (2) 1 He went to see a dentist.
 - 2 He practiced skateboarding.
 - 3 He broke one of his teeth.
 - 4 He went to Sannomiya.
- (3) 1 She wanted to go dancing yesterday.
 - 2 She left her bag in her father's car.
 - 3 She can't find her bag.
 - 4 She has to go to the dance studio.
- (4) 1 By bus.
 - 2 By taxi.
 - 3 By train.
 - 4 By subway.
- (5) 1 Bob's.
 - 2 Bob's father.
 - 3 Bob's aunt.
 - 4 Bob's uncle.

Section 2

- (1) 1 Four times.
 - 2 Five times.
 - 3 Once.
 - 4 Never.
- (2) 1 Bruce and his sister.
 - 2 Bruce's father.
 - 3 Bruce's mother.
 - 4 Bruce's sister.
- (3) 1 In the summer.
 - 2 In the winter.
 - 3 In the fall.
 - 4 When they go to Hawaii.
- (4) 1 He got a new bicycle.
 - 2 He wore a helmet.
 - 3 He got sick.
 - 4 He rode to school by himself.
- (5) 1 He'll watch a movie.
 - 2 He'll play soccer.
 - 3 He'll buy a new video game.
 - 4 He'll go to a department store.

2		o(1)から(16)まっ いら 一つ選び 、看			のに	最も適切なもの	を1	, 2 , 3 , 4 Ø
(1)	A: B: 1	Where is Dad' He is () listen	to m	usic in his roon listening		listens	4	listened
(2)	A: B: 1	Do you know (Yes, I do.	2) music teach	er?	our	4	ours
(3)	Joh 1	n can speak bo and	th E	nglish () or	Chii 3	nese. but	4	so
(4)	My 1	mother and I (aren't	2) like soccer v doesn't			4	don't
(5)		How () j About 100 pic often	tures		e du 3		4	much
(6)				rday. I had a		many time. had	4	told
(7)	A:	What are you	looki	ing ()?	J	nau	4	tolu
	B: 1	I lost my car k	teys. 2	for	3	in	4	with
(8)	Her 1	name is Katho call	erine 2	say		Kathy. tell	4	talk
(9)	A:	OK.) your	teeth	before you go	to be	ed.		
	1	Have	2	Make	3	Wash	4	Brush
(10)	Tho 1	ose boys (is) bas	sketball players are	s. 3	do	4	does
	-	-~	_	0.20	9		-	4000

(11)	A:	What is your () subject?				
	B:	I like English.						
	1	careful	2	famous	3	favorite	4	different
(12)	A:	() diction	nary	is yours?				
	B:	This one is mi	ne.					
	1	Where	2	Whose	3	Why	4	Which
(13)	Mr.	Smith came to	Japa	an () Eng	lish			
	1	taught	2	teaching	3	teach	4	to teach
(14)	A:	You look tired	toda	y.				
	B:	I () sleep	o un	til late last nigh	ıt.			
	1	wouldn't	2	can't	3	couldn't	4	shouldn't
(15)	I le	ft Japan for the	() time in my	life	e. I was very e	xcite	d.
	1	first	2	once	3	one	4	twice
(16)	A:	How was your	wee	kend?				
	B:	Fun! I went) with my fat	her.			
	1	to fish	2	fishing	3	fish	4	fishes

3	次の(1)から(5)までの会話について、()に入れるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。							
(1)	Girl: Would you pass me the sugar, please?							
	Grandmother: ()							
	1 I think so too.							
	2 Here you are.							
	3 You're welcome.							
	4 Thanks a lot.							
(2)	Girl 1: Shall we go on a picnic tomorrow?							
	Girl 2: ()							
	1 I was busy.							
	2 We often go there.							
	3 Yes, let's.							
	4 Have a good day.							
(3)	Girl: Excuse me. May I try on this skirt?							
	Clerk: Sure. ()							
	1 I like it very much.							
	2 How do you like it?							
	3 The fitting room is over there.							
	4 You're right.							
(4)	Mother: What did you eat for lunch today?							
	Boy: ()							
	1 At twelve o'clock.							
	2 I ate with Ted.							
	3 Only salad.							
	4 It was delicious.							
(5)	Woman: How long are you going to stay in Canada?							
	Man: ()							
	1 For a week.							
	2 Once a week.							
	3 A week ago.							
	4 The day after tomorrow.							

4	次の(1)から(10)までの日本文の意味を表すように()内の語句を並べかえ、()内で2番目と4番目にくるものの番号を答えなさい。ただし、文のはじめにくる語(句)も小文字になっています。
(1)	私の宿題を手伝ってくれませんか。 (① you ② help ③ me ④ can ⑤ with) 2番目 4番目 my homework?
(2)	なぜメアリーは昨日学校を欠席したのですか。 (① school ② Mary ③ absent ④ was ⑤ from) 2番目 4番目 Why
(3)	学校に遅れてはいけません。 (① be ② not ③ for ④ late ⑤ must) 2番目 4番目 You
(4)	あなたは将来何になりたいですか。 (① do ② be ③ you ④ to ⑤ want) 2番目 4番目 What [in the future?
(5)	私が帰宅したとき、妹は電話で話していました。 (① was ② my sister ③ the phone ④ talking ⑤ on) 2番目 4番目 when I came home.

(6) 2時間前に雨が降り始めました。	
(1) it 2 hours 3 raining 4 two 5 started)	
2番目 4番目	
ago.	
(7) 北海道への旅行はいかがでしたか。	
(① like ② did ③ how ④ the trip ⑤ you)	
2番目 4番目	
to Hokkaido?	
(8) 何か冷たい飲み物はいかがですか。	
(① something ② to ③ like ④ cold ⑤ would yo	u)
2番目 4番目	1
drink?	
(9) 私はサッカーよりバレーボールが好きです。	
(① volleyball ② soccer ③ better ④ than ⑤ like	(a
2番目 4番目	/
I THO	
1	
(10) 今夜家族と外食をする予定です。	
(① out ② I'm ③ eat ④ to ⑤ planning)	
2番目 4番目	0 17
Tonight with my	family.

5 次のお知らせの内容に関して、(1)から(4)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

International Food Festival

Green Village

It's time for the annual spring International Food Festival at Green Village! From March 23rd to 25th, bring your family and friends to enjoy the food and fun activities! This year, you can also enjoy Russian musical performances.* Don't miss this once in a year festival!

Food and Drinks

Visit the Food Court for a wide variety of delicious food. Italian / Japanese / Russian / Brazilian

Games and Fun Activities

Free for kids under 12

Paper Crafts / Traditional Wood Toys / Accessory-Making

For Kids

These activities are only for children under 6. All free!

Face Painting / Paper Folding (*origami*) / Balloon Art

Special this year!

Music and dance performances by the Russian Music School at 14:00 on the last day.

For more information visit our website: www.greenvillage.or.jp If you are interested in volunteering at the festival, please call our office: 078-123-456

^{*}performance: 演奏

- (1) How many times in a year can people enjoy this festival?
 - 1 Three times.
 - 2 Three days.
 - 3 Once.
 - 4 In spring.
- (2) What is free for 8-year-old kids?
 - 1 Italian food.
 - 2 Paper crafts.
 - 3 Balloon art.
 - 4 Face painting.
- (3) When is the Russian music performance held?
 - 1 On the 25th in the afternoon.
 - 2 On the 23rd in the afternoon.
 - 3 On the 25th in the morning.
 - 4 On the 23rd in the morning.
- (4) If you want to do volunteer activities at this event, first you have to
 - 1 check the website.
 - 2 make a phone call to the office.
 - 3 go to the festival.
 - 4 visit the office.

6 次の **E メール**の内容に関して、(1)から(4)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

From: Yukiko Sato (yukikos@kis-net.com)
To: Judy Clark (judyc@user-net.uk.com)

Date: March 5th, 2018 11:25

Subject: Miss you!

Hi, how have you been? It has been almost one month since you moved to London. How is your new school life? Do you enjoy playing tennis there? We all miss you a lot, including* Mr. Smith. Now, in his history class, we are learning about British history. It is very interesting to learn the history and culture of Great Britain. I really want to visit some places, such as Bath.*

I heard that people in Britain enjoy tea time several times every day. Could you tell me what it is like? Do you also enjoy it every day?

Love,

Yukiko

From: Judy Clark gudyc@user-net.uk.com>

To: Yukiko Sato (yukikos@kis-net.com)

Date: March 6th, 2018 15:32

Subject: Thank you!

Hi! I'm very glad to hear from you. My new life in London is very exciting. The lessons at school are not easy, but I have a lot of friends to help me. After school, I play tennis at a local tennis club.

Yes, British history is really interesting. Great Britain has four parts: England, Wales, Scotland and Northern Ireland. Each part has its own history and uniqueness.

Here, people enjoy tea many times a day. Have you ever heard the word 'elevenses'? This is the tea time around 11 in the morning. In my school, students eat biscuits and enjoy talking over cups of tea around 11. I love the tea time between the classes!

Sincerely,

Judy

*including: ~を含めて

*Bath:バース、イギリスの都市名

- (1) When did Judy move to London?
 - 1 In the beginning of February.
 - 2 At the end of February.
 - 3 In the beginning of March.
 - 4 At the end of March.
- (2) Who is Mr. Smith?
 - 1 A history teacher in Judy's school.
 - 2 A history teacher in Yukiko's school.
 - 3 A tennis coach in Judy's school.
 - 4 A tennis coach in Yukiko's school.
- (3) Judy tells Yukiko that
 - 1 she found the lessons at school easy.
 - 2 few people enjoy tea time in the country.
 - 3 she plays tennis at school.
 - 4 England is one part of Great Britain.
- (4) What are the 'elevenses'?
 - 1 Name of a place.
 - 2 Time to enjoy tea.
 - 3 Sport to play.
 - 4 Name of biscuits.

7 次の**英文**の内容に関して、(1)から(4)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

Color Talks

What is your favorite color? Some people like bright colors such as red, yellow, or orange. Others like dark colors such as black, brown or gray. Colors can have special effects* on people's minds and feelings, and also interesting functions* in our society and culture.

People in different cultures have different images about colors. In western countries, black is related to death. However, in some countries in Asia, people think of white for death. These cultural differences may come from their images about death.

Colors have effects on our bodies and feelings. When people eat food in blue dishes, they eat less than they eat in common white dishes. People eat more when they use warm color dishes, like orange. So, some people use blue dishes to keep from eating too much and to stay healthy.

Many companies use color effects for their businesses. You can find them on TV commercials or websites. For discount sales, they often use red to get people's attention.* Companies also use special colors for their logos* to create images for people. For example, some banks use green for their logos. The color can help people think about the safety of the bank.

In everyday life, we don't often think deeply about colors. However, colors have meaning in our lives and produce different effects in our lives.

*effect:影響、効果

*function:働き

*attention:注意、注目 *logo:ロゴ、マーク

- (1) White means
 - 1 'death' to some people in Western countries.
 - 2 'death' to some people in Asian countries.
 - 3 a warm color to some people.
 - 4 a dark color to some people.
- (2) To eat less, people can use
 - 1 blue dishes.
 - 2 orange dishes.
 - 3 white dishes.
 - 4 warm color dishes.
- (3) Why do some banks use green for their logos?
 - 1 To think about colors.
 - 2 To get attention.
 - 3 To stay healthy.
 - 4 To show their safety.
- (4) What is this story about?
 - 1 Differences between bright and dark colors.
 - 2 Cultural differences toward death.
 - 3 The images and effects of colors.
 - 4 People's favorite colors in everyday life.
- 图 次の(1)から(5)までの質問に対する答えを 3 語以上の英文で解答欄に書きなさい。文の最初にくる語は大文字にすること。数字は英語で書くこと。
- (1) Can you play the piano?
- (2) Do you cook at home?
- (3) What is the date today?
- (4) Which country would you like to visit?
- (5) What did you do last weekend?